



OXLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION - Inc. A4814

No	Topic	Discussion	Action	Responsibility
-	Date & Time	13.6.2017		
-	Location	Oxley Shire Hall		
1	In Attendance	Jason Mullins, Jamie Boatwood, Neil Brock, Erica Pike, Barb Goode, Paula McGavin, Nellie Vanderhayden, Wendy Richardson, Kim Shirley, Sally Day, Arthur Parker, Pat Richardson, Graham Bromly,		
2	Apologies	Dianne Feldtmann, Geoff Daly, Don Heath, Janet Heath, Bruce Uebergang		
3	Minutes of Previous Meeting	The minutes of the previous meeting April 11th 2017 were tabled after distribution to the meeting. They were confirmed as an accurate record.	Moved: Erica Sec: Paula	
4	Business Arising from previous Minutes			
5	Correspondence Inward			
5.1		Letter in from RCOW saying that the BBQ is our responsibility to clean and maintain.		
6	Correspondence Outward			
6.1		Letter to RCOW re: BBQ area cleanliness		
7	Financial Report	Cash book balance \$9967.52	Moved: Sally Second: Neil	
8	Other Reports			
8.1	Fire Brigade	No Report		
8.2	Oxley Rec Reserve	<p>All is going well. The new facilities were opened on May 10th 10.30am. Thanks to all those who attended and from all reports, people were impressed with the facilities and by Clare's speech. It was good to have Harry Bussell from RCOW, Kirsty from DELWP and students from Oxley in attendance. Thanks also to KRC for catering.</p> <p>The Tracks have been graded and patched by Don Cook.</p> <p>The septic system lines have been extended.</p> <p>We are looking to upgrade the playground and have put in for a grant.</p> <p>We are looking to upgrade the water supply with a possible bore and a filter system.</p> <p>We are getting quotes for new yards and the river fence has been repaired after flood damage.</p> <p>Still seeking help with weed management.</p> <p>We have had plenty of bookings and requests for 18th birthdays but we are not taking any bookings until we upgrade our policies on how to manage these successfully.</p> <p>May enter it in the Tidy towns Awards</p> <p>Check the website calendar availability.</p>		Dianne

No	Topic	Discussion	Action	Responsibility
8.3	Social Club	The High Tea was another great success. Cathy McGowan spoke very passionately about the value of small communities and how important it is to foster a sense of community in our young people. The event raised \$1450 +another \$20 which is yet to be banked for the Relay team. Thanks to all those who cooked the lovely food and to all those who helped set up, serve and clean up. Erica, Margot, Heather, Janet, Barb, Janice Brian, Pat, Don, Rieker The Progressive dinner is on June 24 th . The theme is Mexican so pull out your sombreros and let me know if you can contribute to the menu. We have 2 houses to visit but we need food. Next Relay for Life is the <u>tenth</u> year it starts on Sat 14 th Oct at 3pm to Sun 15 th 10.00am Open Garden Sat 18 th November at Lorraine and Graeme Vincent's, Reilly's Lane.		
8.4	Community Pride	n/a Tidy towns awards are open until July 18 th 2017		
8.5	Remembrance Day	Neil Brock said planning is in hand meeting set for 25 th of June.		
8.6	Australia Day	No Report		
		All reports	Moved: Erica Second: Nellie	
9	Community Plan			
9.1	Town History Walk	Pat met with Dianne and Neil on the 11 th of May. Many ideas discussed, possibility of up to marker points, will explore funding opportunities, see A4 piece of paper handed out at meeting or speak to Pat for details. Next meeting July 20 th .		
9.2	Stan Allan Reserve	No Update		
9.3	Street Sealing	Sally said Johnson Street is being sealed, drainage issues and street widening issues to be tackled by council. Meadow creek road has been done said Neil B.		
9.4	ORACLE	Jason asked whether or not the group / community actually wanted it, the room responded with a resounding silence. Sally said more email addresses are required, maybe a format change? The Moyhu Buzz is working well. It was suggested that Alison was the person to manage the structure and or content. Jason to email Allison re; whether or not she would like to continue with it.		
10	General Business			
10.1		River Bank update, Neil spoke with Keith Carmody, the community or land holder can apply for a grant through an incentive program.		
	Meeting closed	8.30PM		